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1. Call to order and approval of minutes  

Chair Tom Kieft called the meeting to order at 4:02 pm with a call for approval of the 
September 5, 2017 minutes. Dr. Michael Hargather moved to approve the minutes, se-
conded by Dr. Anwar Hossain. Motion passed.  
 
Dr. Kieft announced that announcements need to be kept short and individuals should 
stay in place and not come to the front of the room.  

 
2. Announcements 

a. Tech Scholars – Sara Grijalva 
Sara Grijalva announced that Tech Scholars will be due by October 31. Lyndsey 
Lewis will run a report of eligible students and send to the Department Chairs. 
Send nominations to Lyndsey for approval.  
  

b. Grant Writing – Sharon Sessions 
Dr. Sharon Sessions announced that she is soliciting for volunteers to help with 
grant writing in support of programs that benefit our community, and in particular 
the local school district.  Currently, there is an opportunity to help secure funds 
for Project Lead the Way, which is an engineering based curriculum that has re-
cently been adopted by Socorro High School.   
 

c. Socorro Public Schools Superintendent Ronald Hendrix  
Superintendent Ronald Hendrix shared his vision for Socorro schools. He has met 
with President Wells to discuss how we can strategize bringing NMT and the 
schools back together. His vision is for Socorro schools to be the first blue ribbon 
district in New Mexico. It is a national program that recognizes individual schools 
on their achievements. To help with this goal, he would like to see consistent and 
rigorous curriculum in our schools. Students should come to school ready to learn. 
If students are disruptive of the learning of others, is not appropriate and will not 
be tolerated in the classroom.  
 
Superintendent Hendrix discussed the summit of evaluations that comes from the 
state. 78% of teachers in our district were marked effective or better. Out of the 25 
who were not, 6 have already left and the remaining 18 are working with Superin-
tendent Hendrix. They are discussing a book on how to be a better teacher. It pro-
vides basic building blocks on how to make sure you are teaching effectively. 
This will give them skills to be a better teacher. 
 







 
b. Materials 

Dr. Chelsea Hargather stated that these changes were already voted on in the April 
meeting and have been implanted in the catalog.   
 

c. Course Load for FT/PT Graduate Students 
Dr. Lorie Liebrock stated that there is a proposal from the Graduate Council to 
modify our fulltime/part time changing of status. After discussion, it was pro-
posed that if a student has completed all of their course work and with the ap-
proval of their advisor, then the change in status can be made before the semester 
starts.  
 
Dr. Liebrock moved to accept this change. Motion passed.  
 

d. Program Admission Requirements  
Dr. Lorie Liebrock stated that there is a long list of program admission 



1. Primary workload is research, and not teaching (though they ought to 
teach/mentor) 

2. Research professor’s duties and rights within a department may not be the 
same as a “regular” professor’s, and should be negotiated with the department 

3. “Tenure” for a research professor may be different (models range from the 
same as regular professors – with reversion to regular professorial role if their 
funds dry up, to partial support, to short-term “parachute” funding if their 
funds dry up).  

 
Dr. Wells has been working on a draft revision of the Policy for Appointment, 
Promotion and Tenure. Some issues are: 
 
1. Transparency – Candidates must have the opportunity to see and react to possi-
ble errors of fact, errors of process, and “biased” opinions.  
2. Standards of Performance - Chairs have been asked to start on this and provide 
something to Dr. Wells by January 
3. How much flexibility ought to be put into the timeline? We have had a signifi-
cant number of faculty asking for an extension. Should the standard default be at 
their sixth year? Four years is a short time to demonstrate success in research and 
teaching.  
4. New hires of accomplished faculty – should there be a mechanism that includes 
a faculty committee for entering NMT with tenure? We need to give ourselves 
flexibility.   
 

c. Summary of Strategic Retreat – Doug Wells 
Dr. Doug Wells stated that there was a Strategic Retreat over the weekend. The 
discussion of the outcomes of the retreat was remarkably similar to that of the 
Strategic Pla


